
Gathering Music  

We invite you to complete the prayer card found in this worship bulletin and
to place it in the plate during the sharing of gifts. Information about the
prayer cards is printed on the outside back cover of the bulletin.

Welcome  Calum I. MacLeod

Inspired by the radical hospitality of Jesus Christ, Fourth Presbyterian Church
welcomes all of God’s children into the life of the church regardless of gender,
age, race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, physical limitation, educational background,
or economic situation.

Call to Worship  Jessica Vazquez Torres

  Leader: We are summoned here by our holy God, who calls us each by name
   and gathers us together in the unity of the Spirit.  

  People: We are part of the Church universal—faithful people of every color,
   gender, sexuality, age, and ability, gathered to love and serve God.
  Leader: There is a place in God’s heart; there is a place at Christ’s table;
   there is a place here for all God’s people.

  People: Christ, who gathers us, bids us follow in the ways of love and justice.
   May our hearts be open to Christ’s leading in our worship!

Gathering
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*Song of Praise “Gather Us In”  

* Stand as you are able

Prayer of Confession (unison) Sarah Henken

Creating and sustaining God, your great commandment in Christ
is that we love one another as Christ has loved us. We confess that
we fail to embrace your liberating love. We divide where you would unite.
We exclude where you would embrace. Forgive our hardness of heart.
Mend our broken human family. Breathe into us the living Word
of all-inclusive love. Hear now our silent confessions . . .

Silence

Assurance of Forgiveness
 Leader: Friends, believe the good news.

 People: In Jesus Christ, we are forgiven.

*Passing of the Peace
 Leader: As God’s forgiven people, let us greet one another with the peace of Christ.
   The peace of Christ be with you.

 People: And also with you.

 All are invited to stand and share the peace of Christ with one another.

Hearing and Proclaiming the Word

Psalter Psalm 139:1–14 John W. Vest (in Hebrew)
 (page 545, O.T.) Jessica Gregory (in English)

Anthem “Jabula Jesu” Zulu folk song
  Stephen Hatfield

 We say, be joyful with Jesus. Wake up in the moonlight singing.
 Heaven is waiting for you. Listen! The sun is retreating;
 my whole heart is beating. The daylight is dying; my whole heart
 is crying. We say, Solly, have a good time. Be joyful with Jesus. Listen!
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Psalter Psalm 139:1–14 John W. Vest (in Hebrew)
 (page 545, O.T.) Jessica Gregory (in English)

Anthem “Jabula Jesu” Zulu folk song
  Stephen Hatfield

 We say, be joyful with Jesus. Wake up in the moonlight singing.
 Heaven is waiting for you. Listen! The sun is retreating;
 my whole heart is beating. The daylight is dying; my whole heart
 is crying. We say, Solly, have a good time. Be joyful with Jesus. Listen!

Scripture Lesson  Micah 6:6–8    (page 816, O.T.)

Sermon by Shawn Hyun Kang

 The “Do Justice, Love Kindness, Walk Humbly” Song

*Song    “The Summons”

Sealing the Word

Sharing of Gifts Larissa Kwong Abazia

 Please place gifts and prayer cards in the plate as it is passed. 

Offertory Anthem     “What Does the Lord Require of You?” Jim Strathdee

 What does the Lord require of you? To seek justice and love kindness
 and walk humbly with your God.

*Doxology  Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;
   Praise God, all creatures here below;
   Praise God above, ye heav’nly host;
   Creator, Christ, and Holy Ghost. Amen.
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The Service of Ordination to the Ministry of Word and Sacrament

Presentation of the Candidate Sam Evans

 Leader: There are varieties of gifts, but it is the same Spirit
  who gives them.

 People:  There are different ways of serving God, but it is
  the same Lord who is served.
 Leader: God works through each person in a unique way,
  but it is God’s purpose that is accomplished.

 People:  To each is given a gift of the Spirit to be used
  for the common good.
 Leader: Together we are the body of Christ and individually
  members of it. In her baptism, Joann was clothed
  with Christ and is now called by God through the voice
  of the church to enter upon the ministry of Word
  and Sacrament.

 People:  We remember with joy our common calling to serve Christ
  and we celebrate God’s particular call to our sister Joann.

Constitutional Questions of the Ordinand Joy Douglas Strome

Constitutional Questions of the Congregation Mark Nelson

Prayer of Ordination and Laying On of Hands Joy Douglas Strome

Declaration of Ordination and Welcome Joy Douglas Strome

Presentation of Symbols of Ministry Fourth Presbyterian Church
 Korean American Clergy Women

Charge to the Ordinand Jocelyn C. Cadwallader and Sarah Johnson

Charge to the Congregation Laura Mariko Cheifetz



The Sacrament of the Lord’s Supper

Invitation Joann Lee and Shawn Hyun Kang

The Great Thanksgiving
 Minister: The Lord be with you.
 People:  And also with you.

 Minister: Lift up your hearts.
 People: We lift them to the Lord.
 Minister: Let us give thanks to the Lord our God.
 People: It is right to give our thanks and praise!
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Prayers of the People 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison)

  Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come,
  thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread;
  and forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors; and lead us not
  into temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom
  and the power and the glory forever. Amen.

The Communion

Communion Music

Prayer after Communion (unison)  Tonette Geary

  Amazing God, you come into our ordinary lives and set a holy table
  among us, filling our plates with the bread of life and our cups with 
  salvation. Send us out, O God, with tender hearts to touch an ordinary,
  everyday world with the promise of your holiness. Amen.

Sending

*Sending Song “How Great Thou Art”



Clergy Commissioners

Larissa Kwong Abazia  Lakeview Presbyterian Church, Presbytery of Chicago

Laura Mariko Cheifetz  Common Ground Project, McCormick Theological Seminary

Jessica Gregory  Northminster Presbyterian Church, Presbytery of Chicago

Joy Douglas Strome  Lakeview Presbyterian Church, Presbytery of Chicago

Jessica Vazquez Torres  Disciples of Christ, McCormick Theological Seminary

Elder Commissioners

Sam Evans  Fourth Presbyterian Church, Presbytery of Chicago

Tonette Geary  Faith Community Presbyterian Church, Presbytery of Chicago

Jeanne Hale  Lincoln Park Presbyterian Church, Presbytery of Chicago

Other Participants in the Service

Jocelyn C. Cadwallader  Fourth Presbyterian Church

Maddy Campion  Fourth Presbyterian Church

Sarah Henken  Shadow Hills Presbyterian Church

Sarah A. Johnson  Fourth Presbyterian Church

Shawn Hyun Kang  Pathways Church of Houston

Hannah Lee  North Carolina Bansuk Presbyterian Church

HyeYoung Lee  Lakeview Presbyterian Church

Michael Lee  North Carolina Bansuk Presbyterian Church

Calum I. MacLeod  Fourth Presbyterian Church

Mark Nelson  Fourth Presbyterian Church

Rob Sinclair  Fourth Presbyterian Church

James Sinclair  Fourth Presbyterian Church

John W. Vest  Fourth Presbyterian Church  

The Kevin Cline Jazz Trio

Senior High Choir  Fourth Presbyterian Church

Beverly Escuder  Children and Youth Music Director, Fourth Presbyterian Church

Thomas E. Gouwens  Associate Organist, Fourth Presbyterian Church

Benediction

Sending Music
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Fourth Church Cares
To notify pastoral staff of personal concerns, illnesses, 
hospitalizations, or deaths; to pass along a prayer request;              
or to arrange homebound Communion with a Deacon,          
contact Ali Trowbridge, Associate Pastor for Congregational Care, 
at 312.573.3360 (atrowbridge@fourthchurch.org).

A note on inclusive language

Incorporating ancient and contemporary traditions in this service, God will be named corporately in a 
variety of ways that are gender neutral. This allows for your personal expressions as you are led to name 
the Holy in ways meaningful to you. 

Today’s offering will be given to the Presbytery of Chicago’s Ministers’ Emergency Fund, which 
supports pastors during times of financial emergency.

Following worship, all are invited to a reception on behalf of Joann. It will be held in the
Fourth Church Manse, which can be accessed by exiting through the main sanctuary doors on 
Michigan Avenue and entering through the Manse porch door. (The Manse is on the Chestnut
Street end of the cloisters.)

Acknowledgments: 

Words and Music— “Gather Us In” by Marty Haugen, copyright © 1982 GIA Publications, Inc; “The Summons” by John Bell,
copyright © 1987 GIA/Iona Community/WGRG; “How Great Thou Art” by Stuart K. Hine, copyright © 1981 Manna Music.
All rights reserved. Used with permission. OneLicense.net. License A-712340. 

The Fourth Presbyterian Church of Chicago
John M. Buchanan, Pastor
Church office: 126 E. Chestnut Street, Chicago, IL 60611.2014; www.fourthchurch.org
312.787.4570; Staff extensions: 312.787.2729; Fax: 312.787.4584
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News and Opportunities

Fourth Presbyterian Church, a member 
congregation of the Covenant Network of 
Presbyterians, is committed to being a fully inclusive 
community. To learn more about Covenant 
Network, visit www.covenantnetwork.org.

An event in support of the Ferguson Fellows 
program will be held this Thursday, November 19
from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. at the Woman’s Athletic 
Club (626 N. Michigan Avenue). Gifts to the Dana 
Ferguson Myers Memorial Educational Fund 
can also be made by writing “Ferguson Fellows” 
on the memo line of a check made payable to 
Fourth Presbyterian Church or by making a gift 
online at www.fourthchurch.org. For event tickets, 
contact Wydetta Carter at 312.981.3381 (wcarter@
fourthchurch.org).

Project Second Century: Called to Love and Serve 
(P2C) is Fourth Church’s initiative to expand its 
programs, service, and presence in the city as well 
as the facilities and financial strength to enable such 
growth. Recent milestones include the completion of 
preliminary plans for a new building; distribution of a 
request for proposal; conversations related to the city 
approval process; and the first stages of plans for a 
capital fund-raising campaign. For more details about 
P2C, visit www.fourthchurch.org/P2C.html.

How this congregation can best minister to one 
another and surrounding communities will be the 
topic of a meeting on Sunday, November 22 at 
9:30 a.m. for gays and lesbians and those interested 
in learning about, advocating for, or supporting 
Fourth Church’s aspiration to be an inclusive 
community of faith, welcoming to all. 

Extra hand sanitizer is available throughout the 
church during this flu season. 

A portion of the sidewalk on Chestnut Street 
will be closed until Thanksgiving while Peoples Gas 
makes repairs.

News and Resources

Special prayer requests are included in 
intercessory prayer in Stone Chapel on Sundays. 
Individuals can pray there with a Deacon at 
10:30 a.m. or 12:15 p.m. or place their prayer 
requests, written on paper, in one of the prayer 
boxes, which are located outside Stone Chapel, in 
the Narthex, and in Anderson Hall.

Morning Prayer is held each weekday at 9:30 a.m., 
except Tuesdays, when it is held at 9:00 a.m. All are 
invited to join staff for daily Morning Prayer, which 
takes place in Stone Chapel. 

Sunday morning worship services are held at 8:00 
(Communion) and at 9:30 and 11:00 a.m. 

Worship

In an effort to more faithfully steward our 
resources, this month pledge fulfillment 
statements for the 2009 Annual Appeal will be 
sent electronically to members for whom we have 
valid email addresses. For details or to update your 
preferred email address, contact Candi Wiggins at 
312.274.3822 (cwiggins@fourthchurch.org). Thank 
you for your gifts to Fourth Presbyterian Church 
and Chicago Lights!

We are deeply grateful to those who have 
returned giving response cards for the 2010 
Annual Appeal for Fourth Church and Chicago 
Lights, “Called to Be a Church Alive.” To date, we 
have received $2.6 million in gift intents, from 
714 households, toward our $5.6 million goal. 
Giving Response cards are available in the pew and 
literature racks and online at www.fourthchurch.
org/churchalive.html. All are invited to share their 
“Church Alive” stories on the blog linked to the 
Fourth Church website. For details, contact Lisa 
Radetski, Director of Individual and Planned Giving, 
at 312.981.3380 (lradetski@fourthchurch.org). 

Annual Appeal
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News and Opportunities

Children, Youth, and Family

Sunday school classes for children meet Sunday 
mornings at 9:30 and 11:00 a.m. 

Fourth Church youth meet each Sunday morning 
at 10:30 a.m.; Elevation (grades 6–7) meets in the 
Manse basement, Fourth Church Rising (grade 8) 
meets in the Page Smith Room, and Senior Highs 
(grades 9–12) meets in the Crow’s Nest. 

Thanksgiving

Thanksgiving Dinner tickets are available at the 
reception desk during the week and during Sunday 
morning Coffee Hour. This traditional dinner will be 
served in Anderson Hall at 12:30 p.m. on Thursday, 
November 26. 

The annual Thanksgiving Day Gospelfest, 
sponsored by the Near North Ministry Alliance, of 
which Fourth Church is a participant, will be held 
Sunday, November 22 at 3:30 p.m. at St. Matthew 
United Methodist Church at 1000 N. Orleans 
(Orleans and Oak). All are invited to a dinner 
following the service. 

Community Interfaith Thanksgiving Worship 
will be held at Chicago Sinai Temple (15 W. 
Delaware) on Tuesday, November 24; Chicago Sinai 
Congregation, Holy Name Cathedral, and Fourth 
Church will be participating.

Thanksgiving Day Worship at Fourth Church will 
be held at 11:00 a.m. in the sanctuary on Thursday, 
November 26. Ali Trowbridge will be preaching.

A Thanksgiving labyrinth walk will be available 
Saturday, November 28 from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. in 
Anderson Hall. 

Weekly Bible Study opportunities:
Women, Sundays at 9:00 a.m.
John Knox, Sundays at 9:30 a.m.
Noonday, Wednesdays at 12:10 p.m.
Life and Learning, Fridays at 10:30 a.m.

Men’s Bible Study meets this Tuesday at 7:30 a.m. 
in the Loop. For details, contact Patty Donmoyer at 
312.573.3364 (pdonmoyer@fourthchurch.org).

Krista Tippett of “Speaking of Faith” will be 
interviewed by Eboo Patel at a Michigan Avenue 
Forum this Monday, November 16 at 7:00 p.m. in 
the sanctuary. Tickets will be available at the door. A 
reception begins at 6:00 p.m. in Anderson Hall.

John Buchanan will speak on “The Ministry of 
Journalism” during a special session of the Christian 
Century Discussion Groups this Wednesday, 
November 18 at 6:00 p.m. in the Manse. To register 
(required), contact Anne Ellis at 312.573.3369. 

Chicago Lights Holiday Cards, designed by 
Tutoring students, are available online at www.
chicagolights.org and at the reception desk; all 
proceeds benefit the Tutoring program. 

The “Christmas Wishes” gift project collects 
gifts for more than 700 children who might not 
otherwise receive them. Wish lists are available 
during morning Coffee Hour or by contacting Anne 
Ellis at 312.573.3369 (aellis@fourthchurch.org). 
Gifts will be collected during Coffee Hour or at the 
reception desk through Sunday, December 13. 

Christmas

The Chicago Ensemble will be in concert at 
Fourth Church on Tuesday, November 24 at 
7:30 p.m. in the sanctuary. Tickets are available 
by calling (773.889.4206) or visiting www.
thechicagoensemble.org.

Music and the Arts

Enrichment



During Today’s Worship
All are encouraged to use the prayer card, found in 

this worship bulletin, to offer joys and/or concerns. 
The cards will be collected during the Sharing of Gifts 
(simply place the card in the offering plate as it is 
passed). The prayers will then be incorporated into this 
afternoon’s Prayers of the People.

  If you have a prayer you would rather not share 
during worship, you are invited to complete a prayer 
card found by one of the prayer boxes in the Narthex, at 
the back of the sanctuary, and it will be passed on to Ali 
Trowbridge, Associate Pastor for Congregational Care.

All, including children, are invited to the Lord’s Table  
to receive Communion, which is served by intinction. 
The congregation will come forward by the center aisle 
to receive the bread (gluten-free bread is available in the 
paper “cup” within the basket of bread), which they will 
then dip into the chalice of nonalchoholic grape juice. 
Worshipers will return to their pews by the side aisles.

Pastoral Staff for 4:00 Worship
 Victoria G. Curtiss, Associate Pastor for Mission
 Adam Fronczek, Associate Pastor for
  Adult Education and Worship
 Linda C. Loving, Minister for Evangelism
 John W. Vest, Associate Pastor for Youth Ministry 
 Jocelyn C. Cadwallader, Pastoral Resident
 Sarah A. Johnson, Pastoral Resident
 Joann H. Lee, Pastoral Resident

Please turn off all cell phones when in the sanctuary. 

During the Concerns of the Church, please pass the 
pew information pads, so that all worshipers have an 
opportunity to provide updated information and to 
greet one another by name following the service.

Please join us for a community supper following this 
time of worship. A meal will be served in Anderson 
Hall, which is through the doors to your left as you 
face the front of the sanctuary. We welcome this 
opportunity to break bread together and share in 
fellowship with friends and neighbors.

The large banners hanging in the middle of the 
Sanctuary were created by liturgical artist Shawna 
Bowman during the 4:00 worship service and are 
artistic representations of our worship experience.

Large-print Bibles and individual listening devices 
for improved sound are available in the back of the 
sanctuary. Worship also can be heard through the 
“T” setting of hearing aids.

If your infant or small child needs care during the 
worship service, you may leave the sanctuary and return 
as you wish. The worship service audio can be heard 
in Stone Chapel, where you and your child are also 
welcome.

Worship bags, containing quiet activities and a bulletin 
designed for children, are available outside the south 
transept doors, between the sanctuary and Anderson 
Hall. Children who are attending worship in the 
sanctuary are invited to borrow one of these bags.

During Today’s Worship

Please wear a lapel pin, found in the pew racks, so 
we might greet you after worship. We invite you to 
stop by the community meal or the Loggia (through 
the doors to your left as you face the front of the 
sanctuary) after worship for fellowship, conversation, 
and information about church programs and 
volunteer opportunities.

Sunday parking is available at 900 North Michigan 
(access from Rush or Walton Streets) at the rate of 
$7.75. Validation tickets must be picked up from 

the 126 E. Chestnut St. reception desk. There is no 
discounted afternoon parking at the Hancock garage.

Inquirers’ Class explores Presbyterian history and 
beliefs. This one-session class is also a prerequisite

 for membership. Attend Sunday, November 22 from 
12:30 to 3:30 p.m.; Monday, December 7 from 6:30 to 
9:30 p.m.; or Saturday, December 12 from 9:00 a.m. 
to 12:00 noon. For membership information, contact 
Linda Loving, Minister for Evangelism, at 312.981.3399 
(lloving@fourthchurch.org).

If You Are New to Fourth ChurchIf You Are New to Fourth Church


